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April 12, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration is an ordinance approving the Woodinville Water District’s (District) 2008 Comprehensive Water System Plan (Plan).  The Utilities and Technical Review Committee (UTRC) reviewed a draft of the Plan in January 2009 and recommends approval of the Plan as meeting the requirements of Washington state law and the King County Code (KCC).
Approval of the Plan is required under KCC 13.24 as a prerequisite to granting county right-of-way franchises and construction permits.  Approval of the Plan is also required under Title 57 of the Revised Code of Washington.  Approval of the Plan will indicate to Washington State regulatory agencies that the Plan is consistent with the King County Comprehensive Plan.

The principal operational issues in the Plan are design flow deficiencies, due to pressure constraints and existing water main sizes related to fire flow demand.  The District has also identified future storage deficiencies, which are part of its capital improvement program for the next six- and 20-year planning periods.
On October 8, 2008, the District issued a Determination of Non-significance for the Plan in accordance with the State Environmental Policy Act.  There was no appeal of the decision.
An enclosed matrix provides additional information regarding the District’s compliance with KCC requirements and consistency with the King County Comprehensive Plan.

I appreciate the District’s cooperation in submitting the Plan and working with the UTRC review process.  If you have any questions about the Plan or the proposed ordinance, please feel free to contact Steve Hirschey, Chair of the Utilities Technical Review Committee, at 
206-205-0817.

I urge the council to adopt the enclosed ordinance approving the District’s Plan.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Ken Howe, General Manager, Woodinville Water District

Beau Schilz, PACE Engineers, Inc.
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Bob Burns, Interim Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks

Steve Hirschey, Chair, Utilities Technical Review Committee

